
 

 

Minutes from Edgton Village Hall committee meeting 04th March 2025 

Present:  Chris Harris-Chair, Michelle Simpson-Secretary, Fiona Harding-Jones 

Treasurer,  Bob Lawson, Janet Cobb-Parish Clerk. Peter Whapham 

 

Apologies:. Janet Cobb-Parish Clerk, Gilli Coston, Alice O’Brian on sabbatical 

Welcome: Chris Harris. 

Previous minutes: Agreed & Signed. 

 

 

Treasurers report: Balance as of 03rd March £7053.51, Petty Cash £174.11  

Income:Film Club-£30 Bowls club £65, Keep Fit £65, Pickle Ball £43, Curry & Corn 

hole hall hire £26, Meeting room hire £15, Donation from manure from Ridgway 

Hall £10, Walkers donation £17.61. 

 

 

Expenditure:  

£49.46 Electricity. £144.20 Unifier testing. 

Deposit card was declined. F-HJ to apply for a new one. 

 

 

Matters arising:  
Awaiting revised electricians bill. CH queried the bill due to large increase since 

quote. 

First aid course booked for 19th March. 

Grounds tidy up date TBC. 

Email list to be pushed. 

LNVH to be invited to play pickle ball. 

Lockable cupboard needed for accounts. 

Drinks licence to be looked into by F-HJ. On hold. 

Talks held at the VH to be paid for end of March, F-HJ to liaise with JC for final 

price. 

Date needed from Krista for Christmas wreath making. 

Rotary Club grant to be applied for. MS 

Grants applied for so far: £10k for solar panels. 

£1k form Millichope fund: None awarded from Millichope but £500 was awarded 

from  

Telford and Shropshire Support Fund. It was agreed that this will fund the 
floor sanding and varnishin. Possible date in June. 
 
  



 

 

 
Fundraising dates: 
Quiz Night 7th March 

Foreign Film Club 14th March 

March Meadows talk 25th March 

Pub Night 5th April 

Easter wreath making 12th April 

Jumble Sale 17th May 

Pub Night 80s Music 24th May  

Big breakfast & Carwash 1st June 

Summer BBQ 12th July 

Organised walk 10th August 

Italian night 23rd August 

Foreign film club 12th September  

Big breakfast & Carwash 14th September 

Foreign film club 10th October 

Halloween Party 31st October 

Foreign film club 14th November 

Christmas wreath making TBC 

Race Night 6th December 

Foreign film club 12th December 

NYE party 31st December. 

A.O.B 

Alicia Hancer to be approached to help with grant applications 

Notice board-Replace wood instead of whole notice board was discussed to keep 

down costs. CH to speak with GS. 

Insurance quote for VH came in at £728. Quotes from Zurich came in at £595-

Liabilty cover to be looked into. CH to email Keith Burton from LNVH to ask what 

liability they have and which company they use. 

Alan Roberts to be asked to move the horse trailer for the jumble sale and for the 

grounds tidy up (date TBC) 

Pathway up to VH door to be looked into with possibility of putting in a hand rail. 

Staging to be hired out for £40 by BC Choral group on 2nd April. Peter to organise. 

PAT tester coming on 5th March 10.30 CH to be there to let him in. 

FJH donated 3 bottles of Prosecco for the quiz night. 

CH distributed revised edition of “Edgton Entertains” leaflet. 

 

Cleaning Rota: February  March Chris & Gilli. 

D O N M: 8th April 6pm. 

Meeting closed 19.00. 


